
The Honorable Andrew M. Cuomo
Governor of New York State

NYS State Capitol Building

Albany, NY 12224

February 2, 2013

Dear Governor Cuomo,

As you know, Super Storm Sandy has drastically affected the lives of hundreds of thousands of families across Long Island and New York State.  As residents of the Town of Babylon, our communities on the South Shore suffered extensive damage during the storm and we write to you today for assistance.

Firstly, we want to thank you, as well as our federal officials, for working so hard to secure the much-needed FEMA funding to aid in our recovery.  From our local community groups, to the Villages of Babylon, Lindenhurst, and Amityville, to the Town of Babylon and Suffolk County, we have banded together to help each other through this difficult time.  The recent passing of the $51 billion federal aid package has encouraged our community, but it now moves to New York State to administer this funding across the many areas of need in our region, and with two storms within 14 months of each other and hurricane season fast approaching once again, we urge you to administer these programs swiftly and without delay.
In your recent State of the State you proposed streamlining the distribution of Federal relief funds Washington has earmarked for New York.  The State manages the funds for the FEMA Hazard Mitigation Program.  Unfortunately, lengthy delays occurred during the grant round for Tropical Storm Irene, and we hope to see this process streamlined for this disaster.  In addition, in past storms only Home Elevation or Home Removal grants were funded.  This will cover some people, but not all.  

There is a serious need for grant programs to extend to residents who need help to: 
· Rebuild homes to 2013 building codes

· Remediate them from fuel spills and mold growth

· Flood proof utilities and heating systems

· Repair with upgrades such as flood gates and other water resistant options which could reduce future damage

These steps will go a long way in reducing the impact of future storms.

The major choice being faced by all South Shore residents is to rebuild or leave.  Our connection to the waterfront is a part of the history of our community and our identity as Long Islanders.  We can confidently say that the communities of the Town of Babylon are committed to rebuilding – rebuilding smarter and stronger.  With your help, our communities can be restored to their former vibrancy and resilience.   We look forward to working with you to accomplish this considerable task.
 Sincerely,

Town of Babylon Resident

Please include your mailing address as responses may be sent by U.S. mail.
 


The letter provided here is a form letter. It has been saved as a .doc to allow for personal changes. Please feel free to make changes and/or add your personal story. Be sure to add your address at the bottom, print and sign. We will be collecting letters starting on Saturday February 2nd at two locations and will continue to collect letters throughout the week to mail individually in bright yellow/gold envelopes EN MASSE to Governor Cuomo. We believe that this is the first step in making a collective tangible statement of unity in asking that our policy makers take note of the situation here on the South Shore of Long Island and swiftly take action.  Please contact us with any questions or concerns: info@adoptahouse.org
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